F R R E S   P T O   M I N U T E S

Date: Thursday, December 13, 2012

Meeting called to order at 3:15 pm.

In attendance: PTO Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Anastasia Stanmeyer, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Teacher; Committee Heads/Parents: Shanon Albee, Tara Beardsley, Craig Drenga, and Wendy Berman. 

Voted and approved: Live music (Housatonic Philharmonic) to accompany square dance caller (Cliff Brodeur) for planned Chili Cook-Off.

Minutes approved from previous meeting.

For Our Calendars:

Ski Program. Held weekly, on Wednesdays; from January 2 – February 6, 2013.

Chili Cook-Off. February 2, 2013.

Cash Calendar Fundraiser. Sales January-February, 2013; drawings TBD in March.

Six Flags’ “Read to Succeed” Online Registration Deadline. Friday, March 1, 2013.
Dr. Seuss’ Birthday. Friday, March 1, 2013.

Mahaiwe Field Trip for Cirque Shanghai: Bai Xi. April 26th, 2013.

Screen Free Week. April 29 – May 5, 2013.

National Teacher Appreciation Day. Tuesday, May 7, 2013.
For Our Calendars, ongoing:
PTO monthly meetings. Second (2nd) Thursday of each month, 3:15pm in Library.

PTO Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTO meetings.

PTO Newsletter submissions requested by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

Discussed: Ilona outlined the state of the PTO Treasury. 

Credits

$182 Profit recorded from Holiday Shop.
Debits
$276 Paid to The Bookloft for reading program.

$1,500 Allocated for Ski program.

$800 Allocated for Mahaiwe field trip.

Discussed: Sherry read Kathy Bracken’s card of thanks, with $1,762 for the library to spend; Holiday Shop results; Ski program and Mahaiwe details. Announcement: Chris Keller has officially registered the school for the Read to Succeed program, assisted by Shanon Albee.

Detail

Holiday Shop took in $1,492 in gross sales, very similar to last year’s $1,500. The objective is to break even and we did so this year with about $200 to spare.

2013 Winter Ski Program at Otis Ridge will be run this year by Mark DeCelle and Craig Drenga. Similar to previous year, apx 60 students have registered. $1,550 has been committed to the program. Cost is same as last year: $65/person, with $25/child subsidized by the PTO. Ski season rentals are just $79, with rentals freely available to take to other resorts. The “Pillars of Standards” program will be continued for appropriate behavior in students. Held weekly on Wednesdays, dates are January 2 – February 6, 2013. Arrival at 5pm; lessons 6 to 7pm.

Preschool children are not part of the ski lesson program, but their families can pay $25 in equipment rental and a pass, as long as parents are willing to chaperone between 5 - 9pm.

2012 Holiday Shop will be set up Wednesday, December 5 (9:00 am). The Shop will be open two days: Thursday, December 6 and Friday, Dec. 7 (time TBA). Last year, the Shop made $400; it’s not really a profit-driven activity, but there was a lot of inventory to put out and it was fun. An email will be put out seeking volunteers.

Mahaiwe Field Trip for Cirque Shanghai: Bai Xi to be held April 26th, 2013 at 10 am. Grades K-6 will attend (PreK not attending, but enjoyed Zoo on the Go, compliments of the PTO, in lieu of tickets to Mahaiwe event). For every 10 tickets FRRES buys, we receive one complimentary adult ticket. 114 students registered to attend, at $6/child; 13 adults will also attend, at $10/ticket. Ticket cost is apx $600 - $700. $405 for 3 buses secured, thanks to Ilona. Granted $400 by the Otis Cultural Council; thus cost to be $800 to PTO.

Read to Succeed Recap. A free educational program sponsored by Six Flags Theme Parks, “Read to Succeed” encourages students Grades K-6 to engage in recreational reading. Students who complete six hours of recreational, non-school-related reading are eligible to earn a free admission ticket to a participating Six Flags Theme Park. Teachers whose classes participate and complete the program are also eligible to earn a free ticket if they submit the reading hours of at least 1 student. Schools must be in a 250-mile radius of a participating Six Flags theme park in order to participate (FRRES meets this requirement). 

All teachers and coordinators that want to participate in the program and receive a free Six Flags ticket must register online, before they can log their students’ reading hours into their online account. To log students’ reading hours into the online account, teachers and coordinators will simply input their names, grade, hours read and click “insert.” Then, students’ completed handwritten reading logs need to be mailed to: Six Flags Read to Succeed, PO Box 113, North Haven, CT 06473. All logs need to be verified prior to ticket distribution. When the program closes at 5pm CST on March 1, 2013, all students that teachers and coordinators entered into their online account will be submitted automatically. Tickets will be mailed to the participating school’s coordinator, in early May. Chris Keller has officially registered the school in the program. The FRRES coordinator for this event is Shanon.

Discussed: Anastasia outlined the upcoming Chili Cook-Off.

Detail

Chili Cook-Off is planned for February 2,  2013, from 5 – 8 pm, as a community enrichment participation program. Venue under consideration is the Knox Trail Inn, with square dancing by the Housatonic Philharmonic band and caller Cliff Brodeur. $400 grant for Cliff by Otis Cultural Council; remaining fee for live band voted in TBD. Suggested donation at door will be $5. There will be a Kid’s Corner with mac & cheese and cut veggies; PTO to donate cornbread, cutlery and bowls. Prizes of $100 (First), $50 (Second), and $25 (Third) will be given upon judgment of the best chili. Motivators for public participation are publicity in the Otis Gazette and Sandisfield Times.

Discussed: Tara discussed Cash Calendar Fundraiser details.

Detail

Cash Calendar Fundraiser. Calendar printing is in early January, by Dave at In Touch Printing in Pittsfield. Ticket sales are $10 each, in January-February, 2013; drawings TBD in March. Each square is worth a minimum of $50, whether a gift or cash award. There is a range of donations through $500. Tickets are deposited in a cauldron; children pick a name during morning announcements. All in all, there are 30 chances to win; winner’s names go back in the pot at every drawing. As last year, Tara Beardsley is spearheading the fundraiser. Ticket sales were 1,160 last year. $11,000 gross / $9,640 net profit was netted last year. 

Prize incentives discussed: free t-shirts for Field Day, when 5 tickets sold; $25 Amazon gift card, when 40 tickets sold.

Bridget Krans will be posting winners on Facebook; Ilona will send emails once per week, congratulating that week’s winners, as well as posting in the lobby, on the school’s website, and announced each morning.

Meeting adjourned at 4:25 pm.

Next Meeting: Thursday, January 10th at 3:15 pm in School Library.

